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 Skyhaven Airport Terminal Apron – Site Plan – Nonresidential – Narrative 

Date: January 24, 2024 Jacobs Engineering Group Inc. 

Two Executive Park Drive 

Bedford, NH 03110 

United States 

T +1.603.666.7181 

F +1.603.666.7185 

www.jacobs.com 

Project name: Rehabilitate and Mark Terminal Area Tie-Down Apron 

Project no: SBG 15-09-2020 

Attention: Shanna B. Saunders, Planning Director 

Company: City of Rochester Planning & Development 

Prepared by: John Pelletier, P.E., Jacobs 

Copies to: Maria Stowell, P.E., Pease Development Authority 

 

Ms. Shanna B. Saunders, Planning Director 
City of Rochester Planning & Development 
33 Wakefield Street 
Rochester, NH 03867 

Dear Ms. Saunders, 

On behalf of the Pease Development Authority (PDA), please find enclosed the Nonresidential Site Plan 
application for the project “Rehabilitate and Mark Terminal Area Tie-Down Apron (approx. 110,000 SF)” at 
Skyhaven Airport. 

The below is intended to be the Narrative required by the Nonresidential Site Plan Checklist and 
Memorandum, respectively. The project can be described as follows: 

Reconstruction of the existing apron north of the Terminal Building to address deteriorating 
pavement, aging drainage infrastructure, and inadequate pavement marking layout. 
Approximately 2.55 acres of pavement will be removed and replaced to bring the grades within 
FAA standards. The pavement will mostly consist of asphalt pavement, along with a Portland 
Cement Concrete pad (approximately 12,250 square feet) to be paved around the existing aircraft 
fuel dispenser. No impervious area will be added to the site during the project. 

The project is currently planned to take place in two separate phases within one year. The project is funded 
by PDA, the NHDOT, and the FAA. Construction of this project is anticipated to take place in Fall of 2024 
or the Spring 2025 due to availability of funding. 

Please find enclosed the Nonresidential Site Plan Application, Checklist, and attachments.  Please call 
603.518.1775 or email john.pelletier@jacobs.com should you have any additional questions. 

Sincerely, 

 

John Pelletier, P.E. 

Jacobs Engineering Group 
  


















































































































































